Victor Harbor Road Duplication

Site Investigation Works

Dear Resident/Business owner

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) is continuing to plan for the duplication
of Victor Harbor Road, between Main South Road and Main Road, McLaren Vale.

We have received valuable feedback from community and business owners that has been provided to our
engineering and design consultants for consideration as the preferred concept is developed.

Investigation works to inform the development of a design will commence later this month which includes;

e Collection of topographical data by an aerial drone, utilising light detection and ranging (lidar), flying
parallel to the road corridor to minimise distraction to drivers. The drone will avoid flying over private
residences.

e Location of underground services utilising targeted pot holing methods.

e Geotechnical drilling, and

¢ Flora and fauna assessments along the road corridor.

If access is required to any property, we will contact residents or business owners to obtain their
permission.

Once these investigations have been completed and a preferred concept design has been determined,
provide information about the outcomes of the study and the preferred design.

If you wish to get in touch with us with any concerns or questions please call 1300 794 880, email us
at dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au or visit our web page:

https://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/infrastructure/road projects/victor harbor road duplication.

Kind regards,
Community Relations and stakeholder engagement team
Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure
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